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throughout the institution, consistent 
with considerations of security, safety, 
or good order. The Warden may request 
the chaplain to obtain direction from 
representatives of the inmate’s faith 
group or other appropriate sources con-
cerning the religious significance of 
the items. 

(c) An inmate who wishes to have re-
ligious books, magazines or periodicals 
must comply with the general rules of 
the institution regarding ordering, pur-
chasing, retaining, and accumulating 
personal property. Religious literature 
is permitted in accordance with the 
procedures governing incoming publi-
cations. Distribution to inmates of re-
ligious literature purchased by or do-
nated to the Bureau of Prisons is con-
tingent upon the chaplain’s granting 
his or her approval. 

[60 FR 46486, Sept. 6, 1995, as amended at 62 
FR 44836, Aug. 22, 1997] 

§ 548.17 Work assignments. 
When the religious tenets of an in-

mate’s faith are violated or jeopardized 
by a particular work assignment, a dif-
ferent work assignment ordinarily 
shall be made after it is requested in 
writing by the inmate, and the specific 
religious tenets have been verified by 
the chaplain. Maintaining security, 
safety, and good order in the institu-
tion are grounds for denial of such re-
quest for a different work assignment. 

§ 548.18 Observance of religious holy 
days. 

Consistent with maintaining secu-
rity, safety, and good order in the in-
stitution, the Warden shall endeavor to 
facilitate the observance of important 
religious holy days which involve spe-
cial fasts, dietary regulations, worship, 
or work proscription. The inmate must 
submit a written request to the chap-
lain for time off from work to observe 
a religious holy day. The Warden may 
request the chaplain to consult with 
community representatives of the in-
mate’s faith group and/or other appro-
priate sources to verify the religious 
significance of the requested observ-
ance. The chaplain will work with re-
questing inmates to accommodate a 
proper observance of the holy day. The 
Warden will ordinarily allow an inmate 
to take earned vacation days, or to 

make up for missed work, or to change 
work assignments in order to facilitate 
the observance of the religious holy 
day. 

§ 548.19 Pastoral visits. 
If requested by an inmate, the chap-

lain shall facilitate arrangements for 
pastoral visits by a clergyperson or 
representative of the inmate’s faith. 

(a) The chaplain may request an 
NCIC check and documentation of such 
clergyperson’s or faith group represent-
ative’s credentials. 

(b) Pastoral visits may not be count-
ed as social visits. They will ordinarily 
take place in the visiting room during 
regular visiting hours. 

§ 548.20 Dietary practices. 
(a) The Bureau provides inmates re-

questing a religious diet reasonable 
and equitable opportunity to observe 
their religious dietary practice within 
the constraints of budget limitations 
and the security and orderly running of 
the institution and the Bureau through 
a religious diet menu. The inmate will 
provide a written statement articu-
lating the religious motivation for par-
ticipation in the religious diet pro-
gram. 

(b) An inmate who has been approved 
for a religious diet menu must notify 
the chaplain in writing if the inmate 
wishes to withdraw from the religious 
diet. Approval for an inmate’s religious 
diet may be withdrawn by the chaplain 
if the inmate is documented as being in 
violation of the terms of the religious 
diet program to which the inmate has 
agreed in writing. In order to preserve 
the integrity and orderly operation of 
the religious diet program and to pre-
vent fraud, inmates who withdraw (or 
are removed) may not be immediately 
reestablished back into the program. 
The process of reapproving a religious 
diet for an inmate who voluntarily 
withdraws or who is removed ordi-
narily may extend up to thirty days. 
Repeated withdrawals (voluntary or 
otherwise), however, may result in in-
mates being subjected to a waiting pe-
riod of up to one year. 

(c) The chaplain may arrange for in-
mate religious groups to have one ap-
propriate ceremonial or commemora-
tive meal each year for their members 
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